
To:   Department of Energy   via email: expartecommunications@hq.doe.gov 
From:   Joanna Mauer, ASAP 
Date:   9/23/22 
Subject:  Ex Parte Communication Memo 
 
 

On September 16, 2022, representatives from the Air Movement and Control Association International, 
Inc. (AMCA International), Appliance Standards Awareness Project (ASAP), ebm-papst, Greenheck Fan 
Corporation, New York Blower Company, Northwest Energy Efficiency Alliance (NEEA), and 2050 
Partners met remotely with the Department of Energy (DOE) to discuss a potential regulatory approach 
for commercial and industrial fans and blowers (Docket No.: EERE-2021-BT-TP-0021).  

 
The following individuals were in attendance: 
 
Ashley Armstrong (DOE) 
John Bade (2050 Partners) 
Mark Bublitz (New York Blower) 
Tom Catania (Consultant to AMCA International) 
Jeremy Dommu (DOE) 
Nicole Dunbar (NEEA) 
Jeremy Dunklin (ASAP) 
Nathan Fetting (Greenheck) 
Aaron Gunzner (AMCA International) 
Armin Hauer (ebm-papst) 
Michael Ivanovich (AMCA International) 
Tim Mathson (AMCA International) 
Joanna Mauer (ASAP) 
Nazme Mohsina (2050 Partners) 
Troy Watson (DOE) 
Mike Wolf (Greenheck) 
 
 


